

Advises Adjustment Of Family Car As **Accident Preventive**

Now that spring is here, a thorough adjustment of the family car by a competent mechanic is timely and will prevent death or injury to hundreds of persons, Secretary of State Edward J. Hughes informed motorists today in a safety bulletin issued in the interest of public safe-

Secretary Hughes urged dealers, and service station attendants to encourage regular attention by car owners to maintenance of their cars and to frequent examination of brakes.

"Cars which have been in storage all winter and those used infrequently during the cold months are almost certain to need adjustment," Secretary Hughes declared.

"Even cars which have been in constant use should be inspected," he explained, pointing out that "radical temperature changes of winter cause steel to contract and expand until bolts become loosened and the more delicate parts are worked out of adjustment.

"Tires should be inspected for defects," he said. "Air pressure within them is likely to be higher in the spring and summer, due to warmer weather, causing them to blowout. Brakes should be adjusted, wheels aligned, lights focused and steering apparatus checked.

"Proper lubrication also plays an important part in the safe operation of vehicles," Mr. Hughes continued. "Easy steering is largely a matter of using the right grease in the steering apparatus. Oil saturated brake bands are usually caused by improper lubrication."

Mr. Hughes said that an inspection of cars involved in the more than a million accidents reported in the United States last year, disclosed that five per cent of them were mechanically defective. Two per cent of these accidents were directly attributed to defective vehicles.

Cub Pack Holds Pet Show-Parade

Subscribe for THE PRESS

Quality Cleaners Phone H. P. 178 RELIABLE LAUNDRY

DRY CLEANING CO.

Boy Scout News

Spend Week-End in Training

This past week-end was devoted to training of Scout Leaders in the North Shore Area Council and the three neighboring councils and three separate courses of Scout Leader instruction were presented to about sixty men from the Evanston, Oak Park, Northwest Suburban and North Shore Area Council. Important addresses were given by the following men: Stanley Miller of the Chicago Field Service Department, George Schnier, Field Executive of the Chicago Council, S. J. Duncan-Clark, Editorial Writer for the Chicago Daily News, E. M. North, Dean of Boys at the Maine Township high school, Frank Bacon, Principal of the Evanston High school, and Clarence Hardy, Principal of the West School in Waukegan.

Camp-O-Rees to Be Held Soon the County Line Forest Preserve on over twenty years. June 5-6. Patrols, camping under their own leadership and without the guidance of the Scoutmaster on the camp site will demonstrate their camping ability and be judged on all of the various points of patrol and Scout camping. Field events in Scout subjects will test the Scouting knowledgfie and skills of the patrol members.

Scouters Leave for Camp Tomorrow

About sixty Scouters of the North Shore Area Council will be leaving by car tomorrow to spend the weekend at the Council Camp at Pearson, Wisc., Camp Ma-Ka-Ja-Wan Many Scouters who have never seen the camp will be in the party as well as a large number of old timers Cub Pack 65 of Ravinia of which who, because they have been there, Mr. Howard Copp is the Cubmaster, just can't stay home when any parheld a Pack meeting last Friday ty goes up. The program that has evening at the Ravinia school at been planned for the men will be which there were about 250 people in varied and interesting and includes, attendance. One of the features of recreational activities led by Bob the interesting program was a Pet- Townley and also tours of the camp-Show and Parade. The Cubs led site and inspection of the equipment their pets across the stage and the and grounds. For those who like judges awarded ribbons to the win- to fish there will be ample opporners. The saddest, laziest, sleep- tunity to do so and the eats will iest, longest-haired dogs were se- be not the smallest part of the lected. Awards were presented to week-end program. The men will the Cubs for the achievement work stay in camp till about ten o'clock they had done during the past six on Sunday morning when they will weeks and sixty separate awards leave for the return trip to the North Shore.

Time for Shore Jambore

The time for the filing of Jam-boree applications is getting short and the National Council is asking that if at all possible applications should be filed by the 15th of May. Any Scout who is planning to attend the Jamboree at Washington should see that his application is in to the Scout Office at the very earliest convenience. The Jamboree will attract about thirty-three Scouts from the North Shore Area Council, making one full Troop.

Townley Teaches Combat Stunts Bob Townley, the Scoutmaster of Troop 13 of Kenilworth and the instructor in the North Shore Area Council's Games Course for Scout Leaders had "Combat Stunts and Trick and Stunt Games" as the theme of the third and final session of the course. Many new and clever stunt games and contests were taught to the men for use in their own Scout Troops for meetings and Camp Fires. A candle camp-fire was arranged for in the middle of the gym floor and the men there caught what to them was a brand new idea for use in Troop Meetings. The games course has contained many types of games and The Camp-O-Rees, the inter-patrol contests for Scouts and the men camping competitions in the various have enjoyed the three sessions with sections of the North Shore Area Bob a great deal. Mr. Townley Council will be held on May 22 and has had 27 years experience in 23 and on May 29 and 30. The Scout leadership and has been in Council Camp-O-Ree will be held at the physical educational field for

Troops 324 Sees Camp Movies

Troop 324, sponsored by the Highland Park Men's Club and meeting at the Presbyterian church every Thursday night, held a Parents' Night last Thursday and had a showing of the 1936 Camp Ma-Ka-Ja-Wan movies. Preceding the camp movies the troop presented their Tenderfoot Investiture Ceremony and inducted at that time four new Scouts into the Troop. After the movies the Scouts served refreshments to the entire group.

Subscribe for THE PRESS

E. K. CATTON Your Typewriter Man

CALL

ALBERT LARSON STATIONER **Highland Park 567** REPAIRS - RENTALS - SALES

ANDover 2200

HOWARD MORAN

Plumbing and Heating ELECTROL OIL BURNERS

5121/2 Laurel Avenue - Highland Park Shep Phone, Highland Park 271 - Residence, H. P. 439



Body and Fender Repairing

SPRING SERVICE STATION

WELDING AND SOLDERING

22 N. First St. Phone 77

MORTGAGES No Commission INC.

110 S. Dearborn St.

The Public Service Company

takes pleasure in announcing that

MISS DOROTHY SHATZER

Kitchen Planning Expert

is available for consultation

AT ITS HIGHLAND PARK OFFICE

51 S ST JOHNS AVENUE

Daily From 1:00 p. m. to 5:00 p. m.

Miss Shatzer is thoroughly qualified by training and experience to give expert consultation on all phases of modern kitchen arrangement, equipment, decoration and color schemes. If you are interested in any kitchen problem such as what kind of material to use for work surfaces, where to place the electric refrigerator, how to design your kitchen to save steps, where to get metal cabinets, what color to make the floor, Miss Shatzer can make practical and helpful suggestions and provide you with complete color sketches.

We invite you to use her services without any obligation on your part. Special appointments may be arranged by phone.

CALL HIGHLAND PARK 2900

ANDERSON (Red)

and

ANDERSON (George)

THE POINT

Super Service Station

Corner First Street and Green Bay Road Phone Highland Park 2032

Its Spring and You Need

OIL AND GREASE CHANGED

Complete Lubrication

We'll do both jobs the way that they ought to be done by an expert service man.

Come in and ask for particulars on the Sinclair Babe Ruth Baseball Contest.

LET US WASH AND SIMONIZE YOUR CAR

All Work Guaranteed. WE PICK UP AND DELIVER